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1. WORK PROGRAM 

The Executive Directors continued from the previous meeting 
(EBM/86/178, 11/10/86) their consideration of the Managing Director’s 
statement on the work program for the period up to the spring 1987 meet- 
ings of the Interim and Development Committees: 

Mr. Nimatallah made the following statement: 

I generally agree with the proposed work program. The planned 
review of conditionality is timely. Future conditionality should 
take more into consideration the relative stage of development of 
each country, its growth performance--of productive capacity, out- 

put, or both--and the particular structural constraints it faces. 
While retaining uniform treatment, it probably is time for the 
Fund to move gradually away from the mechanical application of 
conditionality. To this end, it would be important for the staff 
to develop additional tools of analysis for identifying the special 
features of each case. In addition, I am pleased that the staff is 
preparing an empirical examination of adjustment in high-inflation 
countries, and I assume that in the process they will examine the 
reasons why certain countries fall into the high-inflation trap. 

I look forward to the review of the structural adjustment 
facility, and I hope that the staff will find ways in which to 
reduce the steps involved in negotiating a program under the 
structural adjustment facility. I have heard complaints that the 
negotiating process is somewhat tedious and difficult for certain 
countries, as they move back and forth between the Fund and their 
capitals, and I hope that we can find an easier way in which to 
conduct such negotiations. I also hope that structural adjustment 
arrangements can add more visibly to the flow of resources to the 
countries that undertake structural adjustment programs. 

While I am not convinced that a full review of the compensa- 
tory financing facility is warranted now, I can go along with 
such a review, provided that the staff keeps in mind at least four 
basic underlying principles. I would prefer to have the review 
take place on one occasion rather than in the two stages that 
Mr. Dallara suggested. The principles that, among others, the 
staff should keep in mind are, first, to maintain the principle of 
basing compensation on deviations from a trend of export revenues. 
Within such a trend, short-term adverse deviations should clearly 
give rise to compensation under the compensatory financing facil- 
ity. The second principle is that of maintaining the requirements 
of cooperation with the Fund. The third principle is to treat all 
commodities and all members’ requests uniformly and on a case-by- 
case basis. The fourth principle is to strengthen procedures to 
avoid abuse of the spirit of the compensatory financing facility. 
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In the areas of indicators and surveillance, I encourage 
further work to strengthen the use of indicators as a tool for 
surveillance and to help to improve the design of the economic 
policies of industrial countries as well as to increase the coor- 
dination of such policies. 

I look forward to the inclusion in the next world economic 
outlook paper of an analysis of the interrelationship between debt 
and growth in developing countries. I welcome the planned studies 
that will be circulated in advance of the world economic outlook 
exercise on capital flight, growth of productive potential, and 
policy coordination, but I would give priority to the perspective 
collaborative study between the World Bank and the Fund analyzing 
the main factors responsible for the weakness in primary commodity 
prices and analyzing the impact of industrial countries' agricul- 
tural policies on developing countries' economic prospects. I sup- 
port Mr. Dallara's request that the latter paper could be extended 
to include the agricultural policies of developing countries. 

Operational matters have to do basically with the state of 
the liquidity of the Fund and the use of its resources. At this 
point, the Fund's liquidity position seems to be adequate, 
especially in the light of the arrangements with the SAMA and the 
proposed arrangement with Japan. However, the prospects for the 
use of the Fund's resources are not clear to me. I am still 
worried about the overdue payments and the way in which they are 
being handled by the Fund. The proposed discussion on December 8, 
1986 of the six-monthly report on overdue financial obligations 
could include the two technical papers on postponement of repur- 
chase obligations, payment of charges in domestic currency, and 
the suspension of membership in the Fund, as they are clearly 
relevant to the issue of overdue obligations. 

As to the potential use of the Fund's resources, in coming 
months developing countries will probably continue to experience 
difficulties as they attempt to enhance export revenues. In 
normal circumstances, growth in industrial countries helps the 
economic prospects of the developing countries. However, owing 
to problems in export markets, either because of the collapse of 
commodity prices or because of a failure to resist protection in 
the major countries, or both, efforts to diversify exports in 
developing countries do not seem to succeed in the short run, as 
they take time to bear fruit and require the support of trading 
partners. Therefore, I suspect that there will be more requests 
for Fund financing than are currently anticipated. Hence, the 
work load involving the use of the Fund's resources will probably 
be heavier than is expected. 

The timing of the consideration of the Fund's budget could be 
improved to avoid holding the discussion immediately after the 
spring meeting of the Interim Committee. It is very difficult to 
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prepare for a budget discussion that occurs after the spring 
meeting of the Interim Committee, despite the discussions on the 
Fund’s income and related matters earlier in the budget year. I 
hope that, to the extent possible, the administrative budget for 
1988 will be kept in mind with the present budget. 

I look forward to the staff’s study on the interrelationships 
between protectionism, balance of payments adjustment, and economic 
growth. This study will have important implications for the design 
of future Fund-supported programs. 

Mr. Romu?ildez made the following statement: 

I broadly endorse the proposed work program. However, on 
certain specific matters to which I shall refer, I have some 
slightly different views with respect to timing. 

The proposed work on the role of the Fund threatens to be 
broad ranging and time consuming during what is likely to be a 
busy period for the Executive Board. Therefore, I support the 
proposal that the staff should prepare a brief “state of play” 
paper on the issues covered in the G-10 and G-24 reports and the 
extent to which they have already been discussed. This would give 
the Executive Board an opportunity to reach some initial agreement 
on the focus of the paper and to give the staff more specific 
guidance. 

I am somewhat apprehensive about the scheduled discussions 
on March 6, 1987. While the agenda lists only two papers for dis- 
cussion on that day, one on conditionality and the experience with 

adjustment programs and the other on experience with adjustment in 
high-inflation countries, I note from the Chairman’s opening 
statement that the first paper will also cover responses to issues 
raised by Executive Directors in their discussions on the theoret- 
ical aspects of Fund program design as well as program design and 
performance criteria. Given these other issues, the agenda 
strikes me as being overburdened; the review of guidelines on 
conditionality will probably take a great deal of time, and adding 
issues relating to theoretical aspects of Fund program design and 
to performance criteria and design, not to mention adjustment in 
higher-inflation countries, could make it a long day. Given the 
natllre of these latter topics, a seminar discussion on all three 
would be appropriate on a date preferably a few days before March 6. 

I am pleased that the symposium on growth-oriented adjustment 
has been scheduled for end-February. It too could contribute to 
crystalizing ideas on conditionality, program design, and perfor- 
mance criteria. I welcome the decision to analyze the effects of 
tile agricultural policies of industrial countries on developing 
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countries' economic prospects and on commodity prices. I also 
welcome the review of the compensatory financing facility and a 
paper examining the implementation and effectiveness of the 
structural adjustment facility. As to the compensatory financing 
facility, I recall that the paper on access limits for the special 
facilities, which was issued prior to the 1986 Annual Meeting, 
noted that 1986 will be a major shortfall year in terms of amounts 
and the number of countries involved. An earlier review of the 
compensatory financing facility might therefore be appropriate, 
particularly if the number of requests to draw on the facility is 
expected to increase between now and March 1987. 

As to the issue of Fund surveillance, I appreciate the 
Secretary's opening statement, which helps to give perspective to 
the question of surveillance. I was pleased to hear Mr. Kafka's 
opening statement, and I fully support and look forward to the 
informal meeting on this issue to which he referred. I recall 
that at least one Executive Director has suggested that considera- 
tion should be given to certain countries holding mini-Article IV 
consultations with the Fund every second year in order to reduce 
the Executive Board's work load. It has been suggested that a 
brief staff report-- without an accompanying staff report on recent 
economic developments --could be circulated to Executive Directors 
for their information on a lapse of time basis or could be sched- 
uled for brief comments in the Executive Board. I believe that 
this corresponds to Mrs. Ploix's first suggestion. Perhaps this 
proposal, in addition to Mrs. Ploix's other suggestions, could be 
further considered in the context of the annual review on surveil- 
lance. Some 80 Article IV consultations are scheduled for the 
Executive Board's consideration by mid-April, and any reduction in 
that list, without of course jeopardizing the Fund's surveillance 
efforts, would be welcome. 

The two technical papers on SDR matters that were carried 
over from the previous work program are scheduled to be distrib- 
uted before the end of 1986. I think that these papers should be 
discussed before the other four SDR policy papers that are listed 
in the work program. 

It is entirely appropriate that the new Managing Director 
should have an input into the content and timing of the papers on 
the Ninth General Review of Quotas. This is an important issue 
and one on which most members would like work to progress as 
quickly as possible. I hope that this consideration will spur our 
European colleagues to reach an early decision on the selection of 
a successor to the present Managing Director. 
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Mr. Puro made the following statement: 

The proposed work program is excellent. It is almost too 
perfect, in the sense that it is comprehensive and provides for 
such a full--if not overfull--capacity utilization that there is 
no room for additions. In these circumstances, it is particularly 
important to set priorities to make it possible to study the 
crucial issues in sufficient depth. I broadly agree with the 
composition of the work program and with the relative prominence 
given to the various issues. But given the ambitious character 
of the program in relation to the resources at our disposal, 
including Executive Board meeting time, it maybe useful to recall 
the ideas that were put forward by Mr. Lundstrom some time ago on 
how to reduce the work load connected with Article IV consulta- 
tions. 

We support the idea of asking the staff to prepare a paper 
that surveys the pertinent issues in the G-10 and G-24 reports on 
the role of the Fund and indicates the extent to which they have 
been covered thus far in our work program. 

Another important issue concerning the role of the Fund is 
the formulation of Fund-supported adjustment programs. The staff 
has already produced extensive and interesting material that has 
raised additional issues in this area. In our recent seminar 
discussion we agreed that the interplay between growth and adjust- 
ment--in theory and in practice, with due regard being paid to the 
time factor--is particularly important. The planned Fund/Bank 
symposium on growth issues is commendable. I share Mr. Kafka’s 
concern about the narrow room for participation by Executive 
Directors in the symposium. I look forward to an exhaustive dis- 
cussion of the theoretical and practical implications of the two 
special mechanisms included in the agreement with Mexico. 

Fund surveillance seems to be the main area where prospects 
for progress appear to be best. The theoretical and practical 
work related to the application of economic indicators will 
continue on the basis of the guidelines that were defined by the 
Interim Committee. Above all, I look forward to the continued 
development of the application of indicators in the next world 
economic outlook exercise. In this context, I am particularly 
interested in the use of indicators to improve analysis in general 
and as a trigger for international deliberations in particular. 

I look forward to the review of the experience with enhanced 
surveillance procedures in connection with the annual review of 
surveillance. The staff could also report on how Executive Board 
decisions on certain concrete measures to strengthen surveillance 
have been followed up. 
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I welcome the staff studies on a range of interesting matters 
that are to accompany the next world economic outlook paper. I 
would stress that these accompanying studies should be distributed 
well ahead of the main document in order to avoid a repetition of 
the experience of last spring, when the insufficient time avail- 
able restricted the usefulness of the abundant material. I also 
welcome the staff paper reviewing the status of and the outstand- 
ing issues concerning the debt strategy. As I understand it, this 
paper will include an appraisal of the Baker initiative in the 
light of experience and of the current situation. 

In the area of SDR matters, the planned study of the concept 
of the long-term global need is of major significance and should 
be given priority over the other SDR studies if the work load 
makes this necessary. This chair may present at a later stage 
some ideas on the outline of this paper. I hope that the paper on 
the global need will lead to a narrowing of views on the alloca- 
tion question. As for the SDR studies to be issued this fall, I 
look forward with great interest to the conclusions that could be 
reached about increasing the use of SDRs. 

On a number of occasions my authorities have expressed the 
hope that the Ninth General Review of Quotas will be started early. 
I sympathize with the Chairman that the relevant staff papers 
should have the input of the new Managing Director, but that 
should not prevent a prompt initiation of the preparatory work, 
considering the mass of technical calculations and other work that 
has to be undertaken in any event. This should make it possible 
to avoid delaying the entire review process. 

There would be nothing lost in postponing the consideration 
of the paper on suspension of Fund membership in view of the heavy 

work program. Finally, I welcome the planned staff study on some 
of the consequences of protectionism. 

Mr. Dai made the following statement: 

The work program outlined by the Chairman is comprehensive 
and is in step with the present international economic situation 
and with the challenges facing the Fund. I generally agree with 
the proposed program. However, I share the view of other Executive 
Directors that the work load based on the proposed program seems to 
be excessively heavy, as it tries to accomplish too many tasks in 
a short time. For example, there are approximately 150 different 
major and minor items that are to be discussed during the period 
in question, which means on average roughly eight items a week. I 
doubt whether all these items can be considered thoroughly and 
fruitfully on such a tight schedule. 
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work program and the 10 items that are operational and administra- 
tive matters, many of which are covered in routine meetings on the 
basis of the Fund’s established regulations and practices, it would 
be desirable to streamline those discussions or to adopt reform 
measures to improve the practices in Executive Board meetings with 
a view to saving time and increasing efficiency. The 15 policy 
items mentioned usually are time consuming; these should be given 
more careful scrutiny by the Executive Board, and priorities 
should be set according to the merits of each item. In this con- 
nection, three considerations should be kept in mind. 

First, items that were considered during the previous Interim 
Committee meeting and that were put aside for Executive Board 
discussion, or items that are to be taken up during the next 
Interim Committee meeting, should be given first priority for full 
deliberation and should be concluded as early as possible by the 
Executive Board. Such items include enlarged access limits, a 
further allocation of SDRs, and the Ninth General Review of Quotas. 
Second, items concerning the stability of the international finan- 
cial system should not be included with a host of other items. 
Ample time needs to be given to allow full discussion of such 
matters as the application of indicators, the debt situation, and 
the world economic outlook exercise. 

Third, items that need to be studied over a longer period, 
such as the function of SDRs and the interrelationship between 
debt and growth, should be discussed with a limited but definite 
purpose. 

The Fund is at a new crossroads in its history that has two 
main features. The first is that the exchange rate system of the 
major developed countries is at a turning point, moving from a 
free floating to a managed system. The second is that the 
protracted debt problem in many developing countries seems to be 
altering the nature of Fund-supported adjustment programs as well 
as the use of Fund resources. Both features will have a profound 
impact on the role and functioning of the Fund and will need to be 
kept in mind when we schedule our future work program. 

Mr. Lankester made the following statement: 

In general I support the proposed agenda. I will therefore 
comment only on particular items and on the relative priorities as 
I see them. 

I look forward to the discussion on performance criteria, and 
I am particularly pleased that we will have a separate paper on 
the innovations contained in the Mexican program. 
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I attach great importance to the planned review of the compen- 
satory financing facility. We will inevitably need more than one 
discussion to do justice to the subject, and I therefore endorse 
the suggestion that the best way to do so is to start with a broad 
issues paper. This should help to bring out the areas that need 
further elaboration and discussion. The points that I have made 
on recent compensatory financing requests should give the staff an 
indication of my authorities' principal concerns and of the sort 
of issues that I would like to see covered in the basic issues 
paper. I have some reservations about the proposed timetable for 
this discussion, and like Mr. Dallara I wonder whether it might 
not be possible to consider the basic issues paper before March 
1987. Once the Executive Board has had the opportunity to discuss 
the issues paper, it should be easier to see how the Board should 
proceed thereafter--for example, whether there should be a further 
discussion on the compensatory financing facility before the 
spring meetings. I would like to see the review completed as soon 
as possible. In any event, in my view it must be completed by the 
1987.Annual Meeting. 

I am interested in Mrs. Ploix's suggestions about ways in 
which the surveillance procedures could be improved. This is not 
the time to discuss such suggestions in detail, but I wonder how 
much time the Executive Board would save by placing some of the 
smaller members on longer consultation cycles, as it is my impres- 
sion that the Article IV discussions on many of the smaller members 
typically last for only an hour or so and do not generally take up 
much of the Executive Directors' time. 

I am also interested in Mr. Dallara's comments on ways in 
which the indicators exercise could be extended. There could be 
considerable merit in developing the exercise to help the major 
economies to set their policies more fully in a consistent medium- 
term context, thereby avoiding the sort of short-term fine-tuning 
approach that can all too easily come to dominate policy formula- 
tion. I am particularly pleased that we are to have a separate 
paper on capital flight. We need a better understanding of this 
subject and of how policies should be designed to lead to a rever- 
sal of capital flight. I am worried that this subject might be 
lost in the welter of world economic outlook material that is 
planned, and I would therefore suggest that we have a separate 
discussion-- possibly in a seminar--of this topic. 

Several Executive Directors have referred to the proposed 
heavy work schedule of items concerning the SDR. This is of 
course an area where progress will only be possible if a widespread 
consensus exists. I agree with Mr. Ismael that there might he a 
case for combining some of the separate discussions that are 

currently scheduled. This could help to reduce the pressure on 
the Executive Board without preventing or in any way hindering 
appropriate policy changes should the necessary consensus exist. 
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I am pleased that the staff has fully responded to the Develop- 
ment Committee's request to consider the importance of agricultural 
policies in the industrial countries and their implications for the 
prospects of developing countries. But I wonder whether this paper 
might not also usefully be extended to cover, at least to some 
extent, the agricultural policies of developing countries. 

I look forward to the review of the structural adjustment 
facility. If, as it appears, a significant number of eligible 
countries are choosing not to seek drawings under the facility, 
this might have important implications for the level of access. 
I also agree that aspects of Fund/Bank collaboration need to be 
reviewed. Finally, I would repeat a suggestion that our chair has 
made on previous occasions, namely, that the staff should prepare 
a paper on the design of foreign exchange markets in the light of 
the experience in several African countries over the past year or 
two. 

Mr. Abdallah made the following statement: 

The proposed comprehensive work program appears to be ambi- 
tious and leaves no doubt that a busy period lies ahead for the 
staff as well as the Executive Board. I broadly agree with the 
content of the program. 

I look forward to the discussion on program design and perfor- 
mance criteria, and I welcome the supplementary paper that is to 
examine in a broader context the two special mechanisms that are 
incorporated in the stand-by arrangement with Mexico. I hope that 
the Executive Board's discussion of these papers will result in 
improvements in the design of Fund-supported programs, the phasing 
of purchases, and the management of adjustment programs. 

I hope that the staff paper on the review of conditionality 
in response to issues raised by Executive Directors in the discus- 
sion on program design will explore the relationship between the 
level of conditionality and the achievement of program objectives. 
In particular, there is an urgent need for empirical study of the 
link between the level of conditionality and the success of adjust- 
ment programs in low-income countries. This could perhaps be done 
in the context of the proposed paper that will examine the effec- 
tiveness of Fund-supported adjustment programs in a historical 
context. My only concern in this respect is that the evaluation 
will not be part of the Executive Board's proposed LJork program. 

I greatly welcome the proposed Fund/Bank symposium on growth- 
oriented adjustment programs, which should focus attention on a 
matter that is of urgent international interest. The World Bank 
and the Fund have a lot to learn in this particular Field from 
members that have undertaken adjustment programs, from informed 



EBM/86/179 - 111 lo/86 - 12 - 

critics who have been dispassionately observing what has been 
happening, and from each other. ,411 the available knowledge 
should be pooled and then applied in a pragmatic manner. 

The paper examining the implementation of the structural 
adjustment facility is also of considerable interest to the coun- 

tries in my constituency. There is some concern that the way in 
which the facility has been implemented thus far and the condi- 
tionality attached to it have tended to follow the traditional 
approaches of the Fund and the World Bank in an even more rigid 
manner than had tended to prevail in the past, thereby discouraging 
many eligible countries from using the facility. The paper should 
examine such concerns in addition to reviewing general issues such 
as conditionality, intensifying Fund/Bank collaboration, and whether 
the facility has catalysed the expected additional resources. 

The main objective of the use of indicators is to improve 
policy coordination among major industrial countries and to increase 
the convergence of economic policies with a view to promoting 
compatibility of objectives, strengthening the international 
adjustment process, and encouraging greater exchange rate stabil- 
ity. Given the consensus that is emerging on the use of objective 
indicators, additional staff studies should now aim at developing 
specific approaches on how in practice these indicators might 
facilitate the adoption of corrective measures by the national 
authorities of both deficit and surplus countries. It is in this 
regard that I fully endorse the suggestion that the next world 
economic outlook should focus attention on potential incompatibil- 
ities in national economic policies of major industrial countries. 

Previous staff studies on external debt have not paid suffi- 
cient attention to the plight of low-income countries. I have 
repeatedly stated that although the debt problem facing these 
countries is not large enough to threaten the functioning of the 
international monetary system, it is very serious relative to the 
incomes and debt servicing capacity of the low-income countries. 
Therefore, the next paper on debt should pay adequate attention to 
this problem and should indicate possible ways in which it can be 
dealt with. 

I welcome the proposed further studies to follow up our 
previous discussion of the postallocation adjustment in the distri- 
bution of SDRs and related issues. However, unless the needed 
consensus on a new allocation is reached, such studies will have 
no practical effect. Therefore, equal attention needs to be 
devoted to ways and means of building among the industrial nations 
the needed consensus to support a new SDR allocation. 
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In July 1986 the Executive Board held a seminar on Islamic 
Banking, and a number of Executive Directors suggested additional 
lines for further study. I am confident that the Research Depart- 
ment has not forgotten these suggestions, although the proposed 
work program is silent on this subject. 

The next six-monthly review of overdue financial obligations 
should provide an opportunity to assess the present approach and 
to consider whether there is a more effective way in which to deal 
with this problem. The only sustainable way in which a country 
can become current in the Fund and remain current is to implement 
adjustment policies with growth, consistent with the Baker initia- 
tive. The Fund and the World Bank must make every effort to 
ensure that this happens. 

The work load related to the area departments’ work program 
in the period up to the end of May 1987 is very heavy. I agree 
with other Executive Directors that every effort must be made to 
reduce this work load. Country matters are likely to take up too 
much of the Executive Board’s time. 

Mrs. Ploix made the following statement: 

I broadly agree with the main topics that have been included 
in the proposed work schedule. Therefore, I will confine my 
comments to the approach that I would like to see used in dealing 
with certain important policy items. I would emphasize the need 
to conduct our reviews of important policy matters in a more 
operational manner. 

I agree that the thorough review of the compensatory financ- 
ing facility must address both the basic principles underlying the 
facility and the technical aspects of compensatory financing. 
However, it seems necessary to take a wider view by encompassing 
the cereal component of compensatory financing. Hence, it does 
not seem advisable to wait until May 1987 to consider that compo- 
nent; it should be included in the proposed March 1987 discussion 
on the compensatory financing facility. Access under the facility 
should be examined in the broader perspective of the limits on 
access for the general purpose facilities, credit tranches, and 
the extended Fund facility. The discussion could take place in 
a seminar, in order to encourage ideas and to clarify positions. 
A seminar discussion might help to achieve the objectives that 
Mr. Dallara mentioned. 

A second element that deserves mentioning is the joint report 
by the Fund and the World Bank on the market prospects for raw 
materials and the impact of industrial countries’ agricultural 
policies on developing countries that was requested by the Develop- 
ment Commit tee. Given the current work load, and in the light of 
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the Chairman's concluding remarks at the recent seminar session on 
the theoretical aspects of Fund programs--specifically the state- 
ment that although the Fund is a monetary institution, it has not 
been sufficiently interested in financial markets--I suggest that 
the contribution of the Fund to this joint study should be an 
annex to the spring 1987 edition of the World Economic Outlook and 
should be used for the comprehensive review of the compensatory 
financing facility. More intensive work should be done on the 
impact of the rapidly developing financial market innovations. 
Particular attention should be paid to monetary regulation and 
monetary aggregates in the present evolving environment, the grow- 
ing market integration and its effects on international financial 
flows, as well as the form, currencies, and instruments used for 
official and private holdings and the level of stocks and flows of 
international liquidity. This request was made by Mr. Balladur at 
the latest Interim Committee meeting. 

Any study of the structural adjustment facility must be 
reviewed by the Executive Board prior to its release, whatever the 
purpose of the study might be. 

The paper on Japan's loan to the Fund should consider the 
present favorable liquidity position and favorable medium-term 
prospects. Furthermore, it would be useful to clarify the current 
rules on the mix of resources with a view to easing them. 

Mr. Dallara's suggestions on indicators and surveillance are 
very interesting. The relevant paper should emphasize four indi- 
cators-- growth rates, the balance of payments, exchange rates, 
and interest rates. The annual review of surveillance could be 
advanced from March to February. That could be an appropriate 
occasion on which to discuss the possibility of considering the 
staff reports on the Article IV consultations with the major 
countries in a single brief period in order to assess their inter- 
actions by using comparable data. 

Because of the importance of provisioning, any paper on this 
topic should be circulated early enough to enable us to examine it 
thoroughly. 

Mr. Sugita made the following statement: 

I generally agree with the work program and would like to 
make a few comments on it. 

During the previous meeting of the Interim Committee, there 
was general agreement that "a better use of indicators would be a 
helpful tool in strengthening the Fund's surveillance activities," 
and the Executive Board was asked to develop the application of 
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aired both in the Executive Board and in the Interim Committee. 
However, it is also expected that the staff will assess the 

implications of any further erosion of this facility, which might 
result from these and other proposals, for the capacity of the 
Fund to respond effectively to one of the most serious hazzards 
that inflicts the economies of developing countries and compli- 
cates their economic management, namely, the large and often 
abrupt fall in the proceeds of primary products on which many of 
these countries are critically dependent. The implications of a 
further erosion of the compensatory financing facility, or of 
significant departures from its existing character, should be 
examined both from the standpoint of individual countries that 
benefit from the facility and from the standpoint of global 
economic management in the face of serious fluctuations in com- 

modity prices and the Fund's role in that area. Moreover, as 
experience has shown, even Fund-supported adjustment programs can 
be disrupted by a large unexpected fall in the prices of primary 
products. Developing countries have often stressed this problem 
in various forums. In their recent meeting in Buenos Aires and in 
subsequent meetings the G-24 Ministers have in fact encouraged the 
Fund to move toward a liberalization and more active utilization 
of the compensatory financing facility, particularly in light of 
the recent and prospective developments in the prices of oil and 
of non-oil primary products. 

As to the future work on SDRs, I still hope that efforts in 
this area will be geared more directly toward bringing about the 
broad consensus that is required for a new allocation. Neverthe- 
less, some of the SDR papers included in the work program should 
prove to be useful. 

As to the number of country items, a matter that has already 
been mentioned by other speakers, this chair has on previous 
occasions made some observations on the consultation cycle for 
small countries, and I can associate myself with the suggestion 
for discussion on this matter at an early date. 

Mr. Jayawardena made the following statement: 

The proposed work program is comprehensive and relevant to the 
tasks ahead. I too am concerned about the work load, especially 
for the staff, and I trust that the Chairman will not hesitate to 
strengthen the staff, if necessary, to get the work done. 

I will comment basically on two areas. The first is the work 
that has to be undertaken continuously to improve our understand- 
ing of the international monetary system, the financial and goods 
markets, the adjustment process, the effects of Fund-supported 
adjustment programs, and the development process itself. I will 
also comment on the organization of the Executive Board's work 
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itself, which should draw upon the work done to comprehend the 
dynamics of the international system and the evolution of national 
economies. 

Much work is being done continuously outside the Fund on the 
first topic that I mentioned, and we can draw on these studies. 
However, we are in the unique position of being at the center of 
the system and of having access to information that is not avail- 
able to the world at large. We should make every effort to make 
the best use of that information. For example, I was strongly 
struck during our recent seminar on the theoretical aspects of 
Fund-supported adjustment programs by the surprising lack of 
empirical evidence to support the generally accepted hypotheses on 
how national economies function and on the behavior of interna- 
tional institutions and markets. I was heartened to hear the 
Chairman say that he plans to assign the task of evaluating Fund 
programs and of testing their theoretical underpinnings to the new 
Director of Research as a matter of the highest priority. This 
work must go on unimpeded-- perhaps at an accelerated pace--so that 
we can draw on this knowledge to improve our general understanding. 
Similarly, the development of objective indicators to evaluate 
economic performance and the mutual consistency of policies of 
major economies must proceed. Another field that deserves our 
urgent attention is the world's commodity markets, price behavior 
in those markets, and organizational and structural changes 
together with their impact on producing countries. 

In other words, I would like to see a well-orchestrated pro- 
gram of research of an empirical nature drawing on our unique 
access to information that will continuously provide the Executive 
Board with the information that it needs to meet its obligations. 
I have no doubt that this is how the work is organized now; I 
would like to see a sharper focus on main issues and perhaps 
deeper analysis. In addition, some tempering of economic analysis 
with historical evidence might be useful, an understanding of the 
past being a prerequisite for an understanding of the present. 
The Chairman has assured us that this work will come on stream dur- 
ing the next work program period--the period from the next Interim 
Committee up to the 1987 Annual Meetings. I wonder whether these 
studies cannot be advanced and undertaken on a continuing basis. 

The main task today is to consider the proposed program of 
work. As the Chairman correctly stressed in his opening statement, 
the continued analysis of the Fund's role is at the center of our 
business. The Chairman has asked us to say what our priorities 
are in this task for the coming period. In this regard, we are 
fortunate to have the G-10 and G-24 reports. Perhaps the best 
approach is as the Chairman suggested, namely, to have a survey of 
the pertinent issues that are raised in the two reports. In my 
view, all the issues raised are pertinent and should be examined 
by the staff and the Executive Board. Putting this analysis 
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together with commentary would be a useful first step and should 
not take long. In fact, other organizations, such as the Common- 
wealth Secretariat, have already done so, although not in any 
great depth. 

The priorities will naturally emerge from such a paper. My 
preliminary assessment is that priority might need to be given to 
the following: a design of Fund programs that recognizes the 
imperatives of economic growth and employment generation in adjust- 
ing countries; the need to improve access to Fund resources in 
order to achieve these objectives; an examination of the adequacy 
of the resource base of the Fund and the World Bank to achieve the 
same objectives, particularly with respect to the issue of quotas; 
and a review of the appropriate conditionality of the Fund and the 
World Bank's support programs, and the period over which the 
support is available. We cannot escape the fact that there is a 
growing net resource flow from developing countries to industrial 
countries, the commercial banks, the Fund, and the World Bank at a 
time when the developing world is faced with very serious problems. 
This is a reality that we cannot ignore. It is not enough for us 
merely to verbally recognize the perspective of a growth orienta- 
tion in Fund programs. It is necessary to act quickly if we are 
to avoid the unpleasant consequences of the two major economic 
problems facing all developing countries today, namely, the large 
external debt, and the falling prices of commodity exports. 
Needless to say, the manner in which we respond to solving these 
problems will be crucial for the stable growth of industrial 
countries as well. 

The 1987 access limits paper will be presented to the Execu- 
tive Board, and in all probability the Board will ratify the 
recommendation of the Interim Committee. This might not be the 
occasion on which to look at the access question in a growth 
perspective. Hence, a brief paper outlining the needed access 
limits under the growth orientation should be attempted before the 
Interim Committee meeting. 

I look forward to the review of the compensatory financing 
facility and the structural adjustment facility. I agree with 
Mr. Nimatallah that the review of the compensatory financing facil- 
ity should take place on a single occasion, unless the discussion 
indicates that further analysis is required. In the Chairman's 
references to the study on the compensatory financing facility, he 
mentioned that one of the major aspects under study will be the 
timing and amounts of compensatory financing purchases in compar- 
ison with those under the credit tranches. I would add that there 
are other important issues as well. In my view, the major issues 
are access and relative conditionality, which in turn have an 
important bearing on the main feature of the architecture of the 
compensatory financing facility, namely, its quick disbursing 
character. We must go back and start with the first principles of 
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the compensatory financing facility and assess whether it has 
achieved its objectives in recent years. It will be useful to 
know through such analysis the impact of the recent drastic decline 
in commodity prices on developing countries in a quantified manner, 
the extent of Fund support during the period, the number of indica- 
tions received from countries of their desire to use the compen- 
satory financing facility, how many countries were able to make 
drawings, the percentage of shortfalls covered by drawings, and 
the reasons why other members did not qualify. What were the 
difficulties faced by these countries in failing to make urgently 
needed drawings under the compensatory financing facility? Did the 
conditionality under the facility, cross-conditionality relative to 
stand-by arrangements or the World Bank, or inadequacy of access 
discourage those countries? These issues need to be examined in a 
genuinely comprehensive review. 

In the same vein, I welcome the planned thorough assessment 
of the working of the structural adjustment facility. There is a 
growing feeling that the facility is not working, and I wonder 
whether the planned review could be held earlier than March 18. 

Mr. Posthumus made the following statement: 

All the important subjects that need to be discussed are 
included in the proposed program, and I will therefore concentrate 
my remarks on a few areas that I would like to emphasize. 

It could be useful to have a background paper outlining in 
broad terms the issues pertaining to the role of the Fund in the 
G-10 and G-24 reports and indicating the staff work that has been 
done in this area. The review of conditionality scheduled for 
March will provide a good opportunity to assess more recent 
experience with adjustment programs. I particularly welcome the 
fact that a paper on experience with adjustment in high-inflation 
countries will also be on the agenda. The reviews of the struc- 
tural adjustment facility and the compensatory financing facility 
will be important. 

I look forward to the discussion on the use of indicators as 
an aid in the efforts to strengthen surveillance. A start has 
been made with the use of indicators in the latest world economic 
outlook paper. I hope that the paper on indicators will include 
staff suggestions for the use of indicators in country reports. I 
also welcome the intention of distributing staff studies ahead of 
the world economic outlook discussion on subjects such as capital 
flight and policy coordination. Clearly it will also be necessary 
to review again the debt strategy, and it is important to have an 
Executive Board discussion on it shortly, before the Interim 
Committee meeting. 
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In the area of SDR matters, we have unfortunately not made 
the progress that many of us had hoped for during the various dis- 
cussions on those matters. In this connection, I am pleased that 
the papers on exchange market intervention in SDRs and on SDRs and 
the reserve practices of central banks are to appear soon. 

I fully support the position that the papers on the Ninth 
General Review of Quotas need to be looked at by the new Managing 
Director, and that we should therefore leave open this matter for 
the time being. We should not leave open the matter of staff 
compensation, however, and I fully agree that the Executive Board 
should take up this matter in the coming weeks. 

Mr. Hubloue made the following statement: 

The proposed work program is a faithful and judicious reflec- 
tion of the Ministers’ recent deliberations, and I have only a few 
comments to make on it. 

As to our examination of the role of the Fund as mandated in 
the G-10 and G-24 reports, I note from the Chairman’s statement 
that the identification and study of the issues to be covered are 
already well under way. Following up the recent exploratory dis- 
cussion of the theoretical aspects of Fund programs, several other 
important issues are scheduled for consideration in the coming 
months with respect to the role of the Fund as both the promoter 
of appropriate policies and the provider of financial support for 
countries with balance of payments problems. Like Mr. GOOS, I 
therefore see no urgent use for a survey paper at this time, 
although a progress report on our discussions would certainly be 
useful at a later stage, most likely after the next Interim Com- 
mittee meeting. 

I support the proposals that the planned review of the 
compensatory financing facility should be given a relatively high 
priority, and, in this context, I share the concerns that were 
expressed by Mr. Romu5ldez. Although I have no specific proposals 
to make with respect to the format of the coming discussions on 
this issue, I expect that the discussions will be organized in such 
a way as to provide room for a timely and constructive exchange of 
views on the desirability of consolidating the compensatory financ- 
ing facility in the light of present circumstances, so that the 
next Interim Committee meeting can give the Executive Board the 
maximum guidance concerning the implementation of this policy. 

I welcome the staff’s continuing work on the use of indicators 
in the framework of the multilateral and bilateral surveillance 
papers. However, it should be borne in mind that indicators should 
be understood not only as a means of improving the technical 
quality of the Fund’s surveillance activities, but also and even 
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more important as a tool for strengthening the Fund's central role 
in the functioning of the exchange rate system. Such a review of 
indicators will call for a careful assessment at some stage of the 
implications of the present trend in which the Fund continues to 
sharpen its technical expertise while giving over the practical 
exercise of exchange rate cooperation itself to an ever growing 
number of other formal and informal bodies. On this point, I 
fully share the concerns that were expressed by Mr. Kafka at the 
previous meeting. 

I welcome the simultaneous continuation of policy-oriented 
and more technical studies on SDR matters. The Interim Committee 
has given us a strong mandate to increase our insight into the 
potential merits of the SDR and into the possibility of overcoming 
the barriers to a broader acceptance of its role. Until this has 
been done, the subject should remain one for thorough and wide- 
ranging examination. 

I fully share the concerns that were expressed at the pre- 
vious meeting by several Executive Directors with respect to the 
work load and the bunching of discussions in March 1987. I would 
welcome any proposal for advancing the Executive Board's consider- 
ation of a number of policy issues. I could go along with the 
postponement of the Fund/Bank symposium on growth-oriented adjust- 
ment programs until immediately after the spring Interim Committee 
meeting if a number of other Executive Directors could do so. 

Mr. Kabbaj made the following statement: 

I welcome this opportunity to discuss the work program, with 
which I broadly agree. The proposed program is comprehensive and 
thoughtful. The Chairman has suggested that the new Managing 
Director should have an opportunity to include his input in the 
papers on the Ninth General Review of Quotas. Since the prepara- 
tory staff work on this issue will be initiated shortly, I can go 
along with that proposal. 

The Executive Board has been given a mandate to examine 
expeditiously the role of the Fund as referred to in the reports 
of the Group of Ten and the Group of Twenty Four. I agree with 
the Chairman that we should set priorities, as this mandate encom- 
passes a wide range of issues that cannot be taken up in the 
framework of the proposed work program, which covers less than six 
months. This chair has previously suggested that we should out- 
line the totality of the issues involved and establish a plan for 
studies that would permit us to cover most of tile items that are 
touched upon in the two reports. I am therefore pleased to sup- 
port the proposal to have the staff prepare a "paper surveying the 
pertinent issues raised in the two reports and indicating the 
extent to which they have so far been covered in our work program." 
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In the area of access, program design, and the use of Fund 
resources, I look forward to the decision on the enlarged access 
policy and the access limits for 1987. While I appreciate the 
recommendation of the Interim Committee to continue the enlarged 
access policy and to maintain the access limits at their present 
level, I wish to note that the worsening of the situation of devel- 
oping countries together with the uncertainties surrounding the 
world economy, international trade, and the debt situation warrant 
effectively higher access limits. Moreover, I feel that, given 
the situation with respect to commodity prices and the sluggish- 
ness of the world economy, a review of the compensatory financing 
facility is not warranted at this time. My understanding is that 
the Interim Committee did not request such a review. However, if 
this review is to be conducted, this chair would be opposed to any 
reduction in access limits under the compensatory financing facil- 
ity and to any phasing of its disbursements that would run counter 
to the emergency nature of the facility, including its cereal 
component. The compensatory financing facility has been a major 
instrument of assistance of the Fund to members. Increasing its 
conditionality has already reduced its effectiveness. Going 
further would not only discourage further use but also weaken the 
major role that the Fund has been playing in trying to assist 
members to cope with the difficult problems that they are facing, 
including the debt problem. 

I support the request to consider the suitability of a new 
cocoa agreement for support under the buffer stock financing 
facility. Such a request should be considered favorably by the 
Executive Board, given the importance of cocoa for a number of 
members, particularly those in sub-Saharan Africa. 

As to the follow up to the interesting seminar on the theore- 
tical aspects of the design of Fund-supported adjustment programs, 
I look Eorward to the analytical and empirical work that is to be 
undertaken by the staff, as requested by Executive Directors. 
However, I would appreciate having some external input in this 
work, as was suggested by Mr. Sengupta. In addition, I welcome 
the Fund/Bank symposium on growth-oriented adjustment programs and 
I commend management and the staff for their collaboration with 
the World Bank in the preparation of this symposium. I look for- 
ward to the staff’s comments on Mr. Kafka’s remarks on this matter. 
Meanwhile, the Executive Board has discussed program design and 
performance criteria. I hope that the somewhat related paper that 
is to be circulated shortly in examining in a broader context the 
two special mechanisms in the stand-by arrangement with Plexico 
will address the possibilities opened to other countries by these 
interesting innovations. 

I have little to add to the Chairman’s comments on indica- 
tors and Fund surveillance. As this chair has said on numerous 
occasions, the effectiveness of Fund surveillance is not dependent 
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on defining or refining techniques that the Fund staff and manage- 
ment have mastered only too well, but rather on the political will 
of industrial countries. 

In the area of the world economic outlook, I welcome the 
preparation by the Fund and the World Bank of a report on market 
prospects for raw materials and the discussion by the Fund's 
Executive Board of that paper. I also welcome the inclusion in 
this report of an analysis of the impact of industrial countries' 
agricultural policies on the economic prospects of developing 
countries. However, I wonder whether we should not also discuss a 
staff study mentioned in paragraph 9 of the Chairman's statement 
concerning the interrelationship between protectionism, balance of 
payments adjustment, and economic growth, as well as antiprotec- 
tionist efforts in the international coordination of economic 
policies. I believe that these topics are at the heart of the 
problems facing the world economy at the present stage, and that 
the discussion of such a study, together with the report on market 
prospects for raw materials in the framework of the world economic 
outlook exercise would give the Executive Board and the Interim 
and Development Committees a complete overview of the situation. 

I tend to agree with speakers who feel that the work load of 
the Executive Board on policy issues in March 1987 is too heavy, 
and that we should find ways in which to lighten it. This could 
be achieved through a combination of postponing some nonessential 
Article IV consultations, postponing some policy issues that are 
not of an urgent operational nature, such as SDR issues that could 
await an agreement on an SDR allocation, and advancing where 
feasible the discussion of some policy issues to January or 
February 1987, depending of course on the possibilities for doing 
so on the staff's side. 

As a follow up to the Chairman's remarks at the conclusion of 
the discussion on Islamic Banking, Mr. Salehkhou asked me to make 
the following remarks on his behalf. First, the work program does 
not include any further work on related issues as requested by a 
number of Executive Directors. While he recognizes the con- 
straints that are outlined in the Chairman's concluding remarks, 
Mr. Salehkhou feels that some progress could have been made in 
initiating some of the studies. Second, Mr. Salehkhou looks 
forward to the publication of the paper in the Occasional Paper 
series, as the Executive Board decided. 

Mr. Coos made the following statement: 

The work program will place again extraordinary strain on 
management and the Executive Board as well as on the staff. Never- 
theless, one has to note in fairness that the proposed program is 
largely predetermined by previous decisions both of the Interim 
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Committee and the Executive Board as well as by established opera- 
tional and administrative procedures. Accordingly, apart from 
setting priorities, there seems to he little scope for discussing 
the justification of speciEic agenda items, and I will therefore 
restrict myself to making a few comments. 

As to the bunching of topics in the work program for Narch 
1987, I think that, in addition to stretching out the agenda as 
much as possible, every effort should be made to place those items 
of particular importance to the Interim Committee as early on the 
agenda as possible, so that our authorities will have sufficient 
time, in making their preparations for the next Interim Committee 
meeting, to take into account the results of the Executive Board’s 
discussions. 

As to the issues related to the role of the Fund, I would 
prefer waiting until the Executive Board has discussed the relevant 
topics that are already included in the work program. After those 
discussions, the staff could be asked to prepare a survey paper on 
the issues that have already been covered and on any remaining 
issues worthy of further consideration. 

I agree with Mr. Dallara that the Executive Board should aim 
at an early consideration and completion of the review of the 
compensatory financing facility. It would be a good idea to start 
early in the year with a kind of exploratory paper summarizing the 
possible topics for discussion and inviting the Executive Board to 
give more specific guidance. This discussion could be held in a 
seminar, as Mrs. Ploix suggested. I note, of course, that a 
request for an additional paper might appear to be inconsistent 
with my concern about the overall work load. However, such a two- 
stage approach could eventually expedite the conclusion of the 
review. In any event, the planned staff paper on the review of 
the compensatory financing facility should cover the problem that 
the existing formulas under the facility produce export shortfalls 
even in cases in which actual export earnings are on a clear 
declining trend. In that context, I would suggest studying the 
extent to which the export environment facing developing countries 
today is still comparable with the typical commodity cycles that 
prevailed at the time of the establishment of the compensatory 
financing facility. I believe that the original rationale for 
establishing the largely unconditional compensatory financing 
facility was the financing of basically self-correcting fluctua- 
tions in export earnings. As to the matter of how to ease the work 
load, I agree with several previous speakers that the ambitious 
work program on the SDR should offer ample scope for postponing 
those SDR issues that are not of immediate importance for the next 
Interim Committee meeting. In this connection, I am somewhat 
puzzled about the reference on page 5 to an invitation by the 
Interim Committee to report to that Committee at its next meeting 
on the results of the Executive Board’s examination of the concept 
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of the long-term global need for reserve supplementation. I 
failed to find any reference in the Interim Committee's latest 
communiqu6 to a study of the concept of the global need, and I 
would welcome any clarification of that statement. 

I would like to welcome specifically the proposed paper on 
capital flight, which clearly deserves a separate Executive Board 
discussion, given the importance of the subject for the current 
debt problems. 

I support the Chairman's proposal that the new Managing 
Director should be given the opportunity to express his views on 
how to conduct the Ninth General Review of Quotas. 

Regarding Mr. Dallara's proposal to extend the concept of 
indicators, as a first reaction I agree with Mr. Lankester that 
such an exercise could be helpful to set policies in a medium-term 
framework, thereby avoiding undue attempts at fine-tuning. 

Mr. McCormack made the following statement: 

The proposed outline of the work program is comprehensive and 
adheres closely to the guidance that was given to the Executive 
Board by the Interim Committee. Much of the program is in effect 
predetermined. I endorse the program without any substantive 
amendments and have only a few comments to make. 

I welcome the planned discussion on the structural adjustment 
facility covering the implementation of the facility thus far, 
cooperation with the World Bank, and the question of additional 
resources. In the view of the smaller Caribbean countries in my 
constituency, there is a need to clarify how a structural adjust- 
ment arrangement linked with a stand-by arrangement is to be 
distinguished from a structural adjustment arrangement without a 
stand-by arrangement. I hope that the staff will address this 
issue in the paper, because there are cases in which the distinc- 
tion is of some importance. 

I am pleased that a broad issues paper is planned as the 
first step in the review of the compensatory financing facility. 
I hope that the staff will also provide some background information 
comparing projections under the compensatory financing facility 
with actual outcomes as part of the overall examination of the 
facility. There would seem to be merit, as a number of speakers 
have suggested, in bringing forward at least a preliminary discus- 
sion of the facility. 

In the area of SDR matters, the pivotal question remains the 
concept of a long-term global need for reserves. I hope that the 
relative emphasis in our discussions of the various SDR topics will 
reflect this sense of priority. 
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Mr. Salinas made the following statement: 

The proposed work program is a fair and comprehensive reflec- 
tion of the conclusions that were reached by the Interim Committee 
at its September 1986 meeting. In reflecting the mandate given by 
the Committee, the proposed program covers a number of relevant 
issues that are most appropriate under each major category. 
Therefore, I can endorse the proposed program. 

I would like to stress the importance that my authorities 
attach to the proposed study on the main issues raised in the G-10 
and G-24 reports. Both reports include a number of topics and 
suggestions on which the Executive Board has had extensive, although 
not conclusive, discussions, and I agree with previous speakers 
that it is time to review what has been done and what remains to 
be done, particularly in the areas related to the roles of the 
Fund, including conditionality, indicators, program design, and 
the Ninth General Review of Quotas. 

While the questions of access limits for 1987 and the contin- 
uation of the enlarged access policy were fully addressed by the 
recommendations and conclusions of the Interim Committee, the pic- 
ture for program design and related issues is different. There 
are a number of interrelated issues in this field that will have 
to be taken up by the Executive Board systematically and in depth. 
The recent seminar discussion on the theoretical aspects of program 
design was in my view the starting point of what should be an exten- 
sive program of analysis of the relevant issues associated with the 
design of Fund-supported programs. I look forward to an effective 
effort by the staff to provide, within the framework of the next 
review of conditionality, preliminary responses to a number of 
questions that were raised during the seminar on program design and 
to questions that might emerge from the next discussion on program 
design and performance criteria. Within the scope of these reviews 
of program design greater emphasis should be given to the analysis 
of new mechanisms that have been incorporated in recent programs, 
such as the contingency mechanisms in the program for Mexico. We 
should have clear-cut responses to the way in which these mecha- 
nisms are activated, how they fit in the overall approach, how 
they effectively work, and how they can be generalized in order to 
become part of traditional Fund programs. 

For the review of the compensatory financing facility, my 
authorities attach great importance to the analysis of the experi- 
ence with the facility in recent years, including the effective 
access to Fund resources that has been provided and the degree of 
conditionality that has been attached to such requests. 

I fully agree with the proposal to have a discussion on the 
use of indicators in multilateral surveillance before the end of 
January, so that the outcome of the discussion can be incorporated 
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in the next world economic outlook paper. I would stress the need 
to use economic indicators in the context of both multilateral and 
bilateral surveillance to enhance policy coordination and to 
reduce inconsistency among the policies of major industrial coun- 
tries. The use of quantitative indicators is particularly relevant 
in such areas as exchange rate and interest rate developments, as 
well as in growth and trade policies of the major industrial 
countries, and they could play the role of a trigger mechanism for 
international consultations whenever there is divergency from a 
desired agreed path or whenever there are emerging inconsistencies 
among international objectives. 

In the area of SDR matters, my authorities continue to favor 
having a discussion on the role of the SDR as a reserve asset and 
as a means for increasing international liquidity. The regrettable 
lapse of the fourth basic period without any SDR allocation makes 
it particularly important to work intensely on this topic. 

I believe strongly that the prompt initiation of the work on 
the background documents for the Ninth General Review of Quotas 
will be required in order to gain as much time as possible. There 
is a clear need to increase the Fund's resources in the light of 
the persistence of the large imbalances in many developing 
countries and because of the scarcity of alternative sources of 
financing to support these countries' adjustment efforts. The 
background papers on quota calculations and their different 
formulas and schemes could be initiated without delay, as they 
basically represent checks and appropriate statistical arrangements 
of basic data that do not imply any needed commitment to a specific 
size of the quota increase under the Ninth General Review. 

The Chairman said that the discussion had clearly shown that Execu- 
tive Directors wished the staff to survey the chapters on the role of the 
Fund in the G-10 and G-24 reports, indicating the pertinent issues that 
had been raised in the reports and the extent to which they had been 
covered thus far in the Executive Board's work programs. 

A number of remarks and suggestions were made on access, program 
design, and the use of Fund resources, the Chairman recalled. Mr. Dallara 
had indicated that in its follow-up work on the design of Fund-supported 
programs the staff should focus on supply-side aspects of those programs. 
That suggestion fitted well with the seminar discussions and had been 
supported by other speakers during the present discussion. 

Reservations about the proposed Fund/Bank symposium had been 
expressed by Mr. Kafka, the Chairman noted. The majority of Executive 
Directors apparently broadly supported the symposium, the design of which 
had been changed in response to Executive Directors' comments during the 
recent discussion on the symposium proposal. The present proposal seemed 
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to meet most of the concerns that Executive Directors had expressed. He 
was confident that Executive Directors would have every opportunity to 
participate in the symposium. 

The staff representative from the External Relations Department said 
that the intention was to have Executive Directors from both the Fund and 
the World Bank participate as fully as possible in the symposium both as 
chairmen of sessions and as discussants of papers. There would be at 
least ten places at the table for Executive Directors at every session of 
the conference, and Executive Directors who were not seated at the table 
would have a microphone available so that they could participate whenever 
they wished to do so. In sum, Executive Directors were to have the oppor- 
tunity to be intimately involved in all aspects of the symposium. The 
staff would try to have all the relevant papers available by February 1, 
1987, thereby allowing the papers to be circulated three and one half 
weeks prior to the symposium. Most of the authors of the papers had been 
at work on them since June 1986; they were therefore likely to have 
sufficient time to produce high-quality papers. 

The Chairman stated that every effort would be made to cover the 
issues concerning the structural adjustment facility that were mentioned 
by Directors, particularly collaboration with the World Bank, the catalytic 
role of the facility, and the initial implementation stage of the facility. 

The Director of the Exchange and Trade Relations Department remarked 
that the negotiations with both the Fund and the World Bank on a struc- 
tural adjustment arrangement had been a problem for some countries, and 
the matter would be reviewed in the staff paper on the structural adjust- 
ment facility. The paper would also examine the additionality of the 
financing under the facility. However, the staff paper would be difficult 
to write largely because of timing issues involved. The last relevant 
staff mission would not return to headquarters until about January 21, 
and it would be difficult to complete the paper much before that date, 
partly because the text would have to be cleared with the World Bank. 

The Chairman commented that he agreed with Executive Directors that 
there should be a separate discussion on the staff's empirical examination 
of adjustment in high-inflation countries. The staff could attempt to 
have the relevant paper available in time for the discussion on issues 
in the implementation of conditionality and experience with adjustment 
programs, but the discussion on adjustment in high-inflation countries 
should be separate. 

The Director of the Exchange and Trade Relations Department said 
that in the staff paper on issues in the implementation of conditionality 
and experience with adjustment programs that was scheduled to be examined 
on March 6, the staff would make every effort to be responsive to the 
issues that had been raised in previous discussions, including the discus- 
sions on the theoretical aspects of Fund-supported programs. The paper 
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would not be the only response to the issues that had been raised, how- 
ever. The proposed symposium was another part of the response, and 
further contacts with experts outside the Fund would be made. 

The Chairman added that there was considerable ongoing work on 
conditionality and program design. There was to be another discussion 
of those issues on December 3, and there was to be a more systematic 
review of conditionality in March. Hence, the thrust of the future work 
of the staff was clearly aimed to an important extent at addressing the 
issues related to program design and conditionality. 

The Acting Director of the Research Department commented that the 
proposed two-stage approach to the review of the compensatory financing 
facility seemed to be constructive. The staff was prepared to make the 
first paper available at a fairly early date. Making the paper available 
as early as January might well be difficult, but the paper could probably 
be circulated before March. The paper should identify the various issues 
and invite the Executive Board's guidance on them. It would be difficult 
to make a commitment at the present stage to the date of the distribution 
of the second paper. Such a commitment probably should not be made until 
after the first paper had been discussed in the Executive Board, thereby 
giving the staff a better idea of what the Executive Directors hoped to 
see in the second paper. The staff had a considerable accumulation of 
data, the analysis of which could provide useful answers to questions 
that Executive Directors had already raised and might pose in the initial 
discussion on the review of the compensatory financing facility. It 
would be unfortunate not to use the available data to the extent possible 
and to miss an opportunity to conduct as thorough a review as possible. 
Hence, the time between the first and second discussions on the review of 
the facility should not be excessively short. If the first discussion 
were held in February, there might not be sufficient time to prepare a 
second paper and hold a second discussion before the April meeting of the 
Interim Committee. 

Responding to a question, the Acting Director said that the initial 
staff paper on the review of the compensatory financing facility would 
include a historical review of the genesis of the facility and the reasons 
for the various amendments of the decision on compensatory financing. It 
would also analyze how the facility had worked and describe the changes 
in the world economy and new perceptions that had influenced the role 
that had been foreseen for the compensatory financing facility. The 
paper would address the way in which the facility had helped members to 
deal with the external shocks of recent years. The staff was aware of 
Executive Directors' other concerns with respect to the facility and 
would reflect them in the paper. 

One Executive Director had questioned the meaning of the reference 
in the Chairman's opening statement to the intention of the staff to 
outline in its new paper on indicators some of the work that the staff 
proposed to undertake on the application of indicators in the design of 
economic policy, the Acting Director of the Research Department recalled. 
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That reference was to the staff’s general analysis of the usefulness of 
indicators in economic policy formulation; it did not refer to an analysis 
of particular countries and particular policies in those countries at the 
present stage. However , the Chairman had also referred to the use of 
indicators in surveillance and in discussions with countries on a bilateral 
basis. In approaching that subject, the staff first had to make a kind of 
general analysis of the possible role of indicators in policy discussions. 

The director of the Exchange and Trade Relations Department remarked 
that the scheduled discussion on the annual review of the implementation 
of surveillance had already been advanced from the previously scheduled 
date of April 1, 1987 to March 2, 1987. It would be difficult to advance 
the date any further. The new Managing Director would undoubtedly wish 
to have an input in the policy papers that were to be discussed in the 
first months of 1987. The paper for the annual review of surveillance 
would be relatively straightforward. The staff would make every effort to 
distribute the relevant paper in the first week of February. It would 
cover issues that had been raised by Executive Directors, including proced- 
ures of the Executive Board that had been the subject of recommendations 
by, among others, Mr. Lundstrom and Mrs. Ploix. The issues of enhanced 
surveillance and the role of bank steering committees in the debt strategy 
would be covered in the staff paper on the debt strategy. 

The Acting Director of the Research Department said that the staff 
intended to distribute the supplementary world economic outlook studies 
well before the main world economic outlook paper, so that the studies 
could be considered separately, if the Executive Directors wished to do 
so. Accordingly, a separate discussion on the paper on capital flight 
could be held prior to the regular discussion on the world economic 
outlook. 

The Chairman remarked that the discussion on the debt strategy could 
be held immediately after the conclusion of the discussion on the world 
economic outlook-- probably on March 20, 1987. 

Mr. Lankester said that the separate discussion on capital flight 
could usefully be held in February. 

Mr. Ortiz commented that he would prefer to discuss the paper on 
capital flight in a seminar. 

The Chairman remarked that it would be sensible to discuss the debt 
strategy after the discussion of the world economic outlook, so that the 
discussion on the strategy could take into account the outlook for the 
world economy. The work on the staff papers on market prospects for raw 
materials and the impact of industrial countries’ agricultural policies 
on developing countries’ economic prospects--and, as several speakers had 
suggested, an analysis of major developing countries’ agricultural policies-- 
would be undertaken largely by the World Bank. The Fund would make every 
effort to avoid duplicating the efforts of the World Bank in those areas. 
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A number of Executive Directors would like to reduce the discussion 
on SDR matters in the coming period to the extent possible in order to 
reduce the work load and to concentrate on creating a consensus in favor 
of an allocation, if possible, the Chairman commented. Nr. Kyriazidis, 
Mr. Puro, and others had indicated that in their view the examination of 
the concept of a long-term global need should be given a high priority if 
the Fund was to gain a better understanding of the SDR issues. The sub- 
ject of the concept of a long-term global need could usefully be discussed 
in January or February. 

The Acting Director of the Research Department noted, in response 
to a question by Mr. GOOS, that the latest communiqus of the Interim 
Committee stated in part that "the Committee welcomed the intention of 
the Executive Board to study further the long-term global need for reserve 
supplementation in the context of the conditions under which the inter- 
national monetary and exchange systems are now operating. It invited the 
Board to report on the results of this examination and on the progress 
made about an allocation at the Committee's next meeting." 

Mr. Goos said that he did not take the text that the Acting Director 
of the Research Department had noted as a request by the Interim Committee 
for a study of the concept of the long-term global need for reserve 
supplementation. The Interim Committee's request in the past to consider 
a possible allocation of SDRs had always referred to the concept of the 
long-term global need because that was the relevant criterion that was 
stipulated in the Articles. 

The Chairman remarked that the latest request by the Interim Com- 
mittee was qualified by the reference to the concept of the long-term 
global need "in the context of the conditions under which the interna- 
tional monetary and exchange systems are now operating." That reference 
was an invitation to the staff and the Executive Board to try to gain a 
fuller understanding of the impact of the present conditions on the 
concept of a long-term global need in comparison with the relevance of 
that concept under conditions in earlier periods. In order to respond 
fully to the Interim Committee, the staff should conduct the kind of 
study that the Acting Director of the Research Department had mentioned. 
Management and staff were in the hands of the Executive Board with respect 
to the work on other SDR matters. In his view, they should be addressed 
in the light of the Interim Committee's communiqug. He had mentioned 
that the Interim Committee had requested the Executive Board to continue 
its discussions of proposals to enhance the contribution of the SDR to 
the creation and allocation of international liquidity. Moreover, in 
that connection, and in light of Executive Board discussions, follow-up 
papers were being prepared on possible improvements in the pattern of 
holdings and use of SDRs, and on further ideas that had been mentioned 
by Executive Directors on the postallocation redistribution of SDRs. 
He had not mentioned specific dates for the issuance of those papers; he 
had said merely that they could be distributed "in the first part of 
1987, " and that two other papers-- on exchange market intervention and a 
clearing facility --could be issued "before the end of the year." At 
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the present discussion, Executive Directors seemed to have a sense of 
urgency about the examination of the concept of the long-term global need 
for reserve supplementation and allocations. It was his understanding 
that Executive Directors did not insist upon the early issuance of the 
papers on the other SDR matters; the papers on those other matters would 
be distributed as soon as they were available, but the Executive Board 
need not move quickly to place them on its agenda. 

The usual preparatory work for a general review of quotas was being 
undertaken by the staff, the Chairman explained. There was no need to 
engage in a discussion of the concepts and the timing of the relevant 
papers at the present stage. 

Apparently Executive Directors would like the staff paper on provi- 
sioning to be completed as quickly as possible, the Chairman commented. 
That paper was a difficult one and, if possible, it would be issued before 
the end of 1986. Mr. Nimatallah had suggested that the technical papers 
on the postponement of repurchase obligations, payment of charges in 
domestic currency, and suspension of Fund membership could conveniently be 
discussed together with the staff papers on the next six-monthly review 
of overdue financial obligations to the Fund together with the review of 
special charges and a paper on the use of currencies of members in arrears. 
However, it was highly unlikely that the staff would be able to prepare 
the additional papers in time for them to be added to the agenda for 
December 8. 

The Secretary recalled that Mr. Mawakani had asked why, although 
staff discussions were to be held with 15-20 members concerning requests 
for stand-by or extended arrangements and with over 20 members concerning 
requests for structural arrangements, the number of such requests that was 
placed on the Executive Roard agenda would likely be smaller. The answer 
was that experience clearly showed that not all of the negotiations with 
members were successfully concluded, and that some negotiations would last 
beyond the period of the proposed work program. The text of the Chairman’s 
opening statement that Mr. Mawakani had questioned was merely a statement 
of caution. 

The Chairman remarked that Mr. Kabbaj had made the helpful suggestion 
that the paper on the interrelationship between protectionism, balance of 
payments adjustment , and economic growth could be circulated as a back- 
ground document for the discussion on the world economic outlook. 

The staff representative from the Exchange and Trade Relations 
Department remarked that the staff’s next paper on developments in inter- 
national capital markets would include a review of further experience 
with financial innovations and other issues that had been identified in 
the Cross report. Particular prominence would be given to those issues 
that were relevant to the role of the Fund, including experience in the 
area of monetary policy. As in the present year, the staff intended to 
distribute the 1987 paper on developments in capital markets in time for 
a discussion in the Executive Board prior to the Annual Meetings; that 
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discussion would thus occur at about the same time as the review of the 
world economic outlook. The paper would cover the evolving debt situation 
as well as market developments in industrial countries and their impact 
on the system. The staff would assess the implications of those develop- 
ments for the way in which capital was allocated in the system and any 
problems in that respect that might be apparent. While the world economic 
outlook exercise would cover policy coordination and the capital markets 
report would deal with institutional aspects of the impact of innovations, 
the question of how innovation and liberalisation affected the transmission 
process in domestic economies and between economies would also have to be 
addressed. 

Mr. Ortiz noted that innovations in international capital markets 
were typically discussed together with the review of the debt situation, 
thereby making it difficult to pay sufficient attention to the innovations. 
It would be helpful to hold a separate discussion on innovations in 
capital markets at about the time of the discussion on developments in 
capital markets. 

The staff representative from the Exchange and Trade Relations 
Department said that it was true that the staff paper on capital markets 
and Board discussions had tended to concentrate more on the debt situation 
than on other issues because of the operational implications of the debt 
strategy for the Fund. It might well be useful to have a separate discus- 
sion on innovations, perhaps in a seminar. 

The Chairman noted that some Executive Directors had stressed that 
the work on the debt strategy should focus more than hitherto on the 
debt problems facing low-income countries. Although such problems did 
not have a systemic effect, they were of crucial importance to the 
low-income countries themselves. 

The Director of the Exchange and Trade Relations Department said 
that the request for a greater focus on low-income countries would be 
met. The staff intended to cover official and commercial debt in its 
assessment of the debt strategy; it would include the evolution of 
activity in the Paris Club. 

Mr. Templeman commented that the staff should also pay sufficient 
attention to the catalytic role of the Fund in a broad sense. While 
some countries might well require full-scale Fund-supported adjustment 
programs, others might require something less substantial. 

Mr. Lankester said that he continued to believe that it would be 
useful to examine reforms in foreign exchange markets. A number of 
African countries, such as Ghana, Nigeria, and Zambia, had introduced 
systems of foreign exchange auctions, and it would be helpful to review 
the experience with those auctions. The Fund and the World Bank had 
recommended the introduction of the auction mechanism for a number of 
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countries, and it was the kind of innovation that the Fund should monitor. 
The examination of such reforms need not take place in the immediate 
future, but he hoped that a discussion of them could be held in due course. 

The Chairman recalled that Mrs. Ploix had asked to include the cereal 
facility in the review of the compensatory financing facility. There were 
likely to be two discussions on the review of the compensatory financing 
facility, and the cereal facility was likely to be covered in those discus- 
sions. 

It had been suggested by Mr. Kafka that the staff should include the 
evolution of the exchange rate system in its work for the coming period, 
the Chairman noted. However, the staff had recently prepared significant 
studies on the exchange rate system and it was for that reason that the 
matter was not covered in the proposed work program. There had not been 
many comments on that subject during the present discussion, and he 
doubted whether the Executive Board wished to discuss the matter in the 
period covered by the proposed work program. Of course, the subject 
could be brought to the agenda later, if Executive Directors wished to 
discuss the so-called understandings that were reached between a small 
number of member countries. 

On the Islamic banking system, the Chairman remarked that the Execu- 
tive Board had held an interesting seminar discussion, and the paper for 
that discussion was to be published. Further thought would have to be 
given to possible additional studies, but he was not in a position at the 
present meeting to say when the studies might be undertaken. Finally, 
the staff would circulate in the coming days a revised tentative schedule 
of Executive Board meetings based on the present discussion. 

The Executive Directors concluded their discussion of the work program. 

DECISIONS TAKEN SINCE PREVIOUS BOARD MEETING 

The following decisions were adopted by the Executive Board without 
meeting in the period between EBM/86/178 (11/10/86) and EBM/86/179 (11/10/86). 

2. GREECE - INQUIRY UNDER ARTICLE VIII, SECTION 2(b) 

The Director of the Legal Department is authorized to transmit 
the letter contained in Attachment C to EBD/86/290 (11/4/86). 

Decision No. 8445-(86/179), adopted 
November 10, 1986 
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3. ICELAND - REQUEST FOR TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE 

In response to a request from the Icelandic authorities for 
technical assistance in connection with a revision of the personal 
and corporate income tax legislation, the Executive Board approves 
the proposal set forth in EBD/86/293 (11/5/86). 

Adopted November 10, 1986 

APPROVED: June 29, 1987 

JOSEPH W. LANG, JR. 
Acting Secretary 


